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Upcoming Events:

Monday, January 15th - SCC meeting 6:00pm
Friday, January 19 - Hat Day for Telemiracle
Wednesday, January 24th - Hot Lunch & PJ Day
January 21-28 - Family Literacy Week

Friday, January 26 - Hat Day & Bake Sale for Telemiracle
Tuesday, January 30th - Elementary Bonspiel - time TBD
Wednesday, January 31st - Non-instructional Day / Prep Day Teachers
Thursday, February 1st - Whole School Assembly - 9:15
Friday, February 2nd, French Oratory - 9:30
February 5-9 French Second Language Week
Tuesday, February 27th - English Oratory - 9:30
Thursday, February 29th - High school Bonspiel- time TBD
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January 11, 2024

Dear Parents/Guardians:

The Saskatchewan Teachers’ Federation (STF) has been engaged in contract negotiations with
the Government-Trustee Bargaining Committee, and the STF announced that teachers have
voted in favour of sanctions, or job action.

This morning, we received 48 hours’ notice from the STF regarding a provincewide strike by all
STF members. In the memo we received it states:

“On Tuesday, January 16, 2024, there will be a provincewide strike by all
members of the STF. All Federation members will withdraw all professional
and voluntary services for the entire day. STF members will not report to nor
enter their place of work.”

As such, all Prairie South schools will be closed on Tuesday, January 16, 2024. Please ensure
your child(ren) do not attend school that day. All school-related activities for that day will also
be cancelled. School and school-related activities will resume on Wednesday, January 17.

While we hope for a timely resolution to this issue, it is important to remember that thisis a
Provincial dispute arising from Provincial Bargaining. As such, we are continuing to work with all
our employees to manage this job action in a safe and responsible manner that minimizes the
impact on students.

Please direct any specific questions you have to our Division Office at 306.694.1200.

Sincerely,

Zgﬂﬁ"

Ryan Boughen
Director of Education



